
Approved: January 27, 2016 

MINUTES OF THE HOUSE TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Richard Proehl at 1:30 pm on Wednesday, January 20, 
2016, 582-N of the Capitol. 

All members were present except: 
Representative Joe Seiwert – Excused 
Representative Mario Goico – Excused 
Representative John Doll – Excused 

Committee staff present: 
Scott Wells, Office of Revisor of Statutes 
Jill Shelley, Legislative Research Department 
Aaron Klaassen, Legislative Research Department 
Betty Boaz, Kansas Legislative Committee Assistant 

Conferees appearing before the Committee: 
No conferees present 

Others in attendance: 
See Attached List

Points of Personal Privilege
Representative Schwartz introduced her intern, Taylor Vogt, who will be with her through the 2016 
Session.

Chairman Proehl recognized Peggy King, wife of KDOT Secretary Mike King, who was in the 
audience.

Bill introductions 
Chairman Proehl moved to introduce three bills. The first bill concerns the KHP Training and staffing 
fund, seconded by Representative Ballard; the second bill was to name a highway in Labette County,  
seconded by Representative Ryckman; and the third bill concerned emergency trip permits, seconded 
by Representative Ryckman. The Motion carried. 

Update on: 
Chairman Proehl introduced Mike King, Secretary of the Kansas Department of Transportation. 
Secretary King introduced the staff accompanying him. The Secretary said KDOT had completed 2,230 
projects, 9,645 miles and 633 bridges had been repaired. He discussed KDOT expenditures as well as 
the agency operations budget: the original projections vs. current/actuals. (Attachment 1) They stood 
for questions.

Unless specifically noted, the individual remarks recorded herein have not been transcribed verbatim. Individual remarks as 
reported herein have not been submitted to the individuals appearing before the committee for editing or corrections.
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CONTINUATION SHEET
MINUTES of the Committee on Transportation at 1:30 pm on Wednesday, January 20, 2016 in Room 582-N of the Capitol.

The Chairman announced that the next meeting would be on Wednesday, January 27, 2016.

There being no further business before the Committee, the meeting was adjourned. 

Unless specifically noted, the individual remarks recorded herein have not been transcribed verbatim. Individual remarks as 
reported herein have not been submitted to the individuals appearing before the committee for editing or corrections.
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